CYNGOR CYMUNED PENALUN          

             PENALLY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of the

Penally Community Council Meeting held 

Wednesday 09 September 2015

Village Hall, Penally

7.15pm

Present: Councillors S. Paul (Chairperson); C. Cavill; M. Jenks; V. Paul. T Roberts.

Also Present: County Councillor J. Preston, C. Clemson (Clerk)
15/09/01
Apologies 
Received from Councillor A. Richards.  Not Present: Councillor Penn.

Councillors S Paul and V Paul gave their apologies in advance for the meeting to be held on 14 October 2015
15/09/02
Declarations of Interest
None Received
15/09/03
Signing of Minutes of Last Meeting (held Wednesday 08 July 2015)

The minutes of the previous meeting held on Wednesday 08 July 2015 were signed by the Chairperson, Councillor S. Paul, as a true and accurate record with no amendments.  Proposed Councillor Cavill.  Seconded Councillor Jenks.
15/09/04
Matters Arising


Traffic Calming Issues/Speeding Update
County Councillor Jon Preston informed Councillors that due to County Council cuts of 37% over the next four years, it will be unlikely that the Council will fund any road safety measures. 
Councillor Cavill also mentioned that First Cymru may withdraw the 349 bus that runs through the village due to road safety issues.  Several areas were identified as an obstruction including a possible overgrown hedge opposite the village hall.  Following a short discussion, which again brought up the problem of speeding vehicles through the village, it was suggested that County Councillor Preston ask PCSO Paul Emanuelle to carry out speed checks through the village using a speed gun.  He will then pass the evidence to the speed control department for their comments.  It was also suggested that a letter be forwarded to the owners of the hedges asking that they be trimmed back to allow the safe passage of the bus adding that if there are any problems that they contact the Community Council accordingly.  County Councillor Preston will also bring this matter up with Highways Department.

Dog Fouling Signage Update
County Councillor Jon Preston informed that the dog fouling sign have been ordered for placing at points where problem has been identified, They have been invoiced to the St Mary out Liberty community council who have placed the order. Once received we will re-emburse the SMOL community council for the cost.
It was noted that Bourne Leisure (Kiln Park) have also erected signs re this matter.


Planning Update 15/0222/PA – 45 Self Catering Units, Land rear of Night Owl.
County Councillor Jon Preston informed councillors of the following:  On Tuesday 8th September the Planning and Rights of Way Committee met to make a decision on the plannining application to install forty five self catering units on the land at the rear of the Night Owl building.  Despite a second presentation by myself and Mr Frank Miller highlighting a number of issues which we thought needed addressing prior to the application proceeding it was moved to the vote by Cllr. Brian Hall which was seconded by Cllr. David Pugh. The all committee members present voted in favour of the applicant apart from Cllr. Tony Brinsden who chose to abstain from the vote, I am told this was due to the fact that he was not present at the site visit.
15//09/05
Planning 

15/0235/PA Upgrade to existing telecom. Installation.  Strawberry Lane  PERMISSION HAS BEEN GRANTED

15/0308/PA Change of use of ground floor from A3 to C3.  Penalyn, Penally.  PERMISSION HAS BEEN GRANTED

15/0301/Planning Notification – Installation of 2 VHF antennas to facilitate DAB Radio.  


Transmitting Station, The Ridgeway.  PEMBS CC IS NOT REQUIRED TO GIVE PRIOR APPROVAL  AND THEY MAY PROCEED FURTHER .  THE WORK MUST BE CARRIED OUT WITHIN 5 YEARS FROM JUNE 2015.

15/09/06
Correspondence Received
Pembrokeshire County Council. Licensing Act 2003: Consultation on review of Licensing Policy.

The Council wish to hear the views of local business organisations and general members of the public on how we believe the Act has worked in the last 5 years and if we wish to make any suggested changes to the policy.  The draft licensing policy is available on the Pembrokeshire County Council website www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/licensing
UNISON.  Pembrokeshire Ethical Care Charter.  If any further information is required by Councillors, they will be happy to attend a meeting and give a short talk and presentation.  Please contact Hugh McDyer, Area Organiser. Telephone 0845 355 0845.

A letter has been received by a concerned resident with regards to speeding traffic through the village. The contents have been noted and filed with all other paperwork appertaining to this problem.

NAT WEST.  Nat West Tenby Branch will be closing on 23 November 2015.

The Clerk was asked to collect the correct paperwork to change the signatories on the Nat West account.

15/09/07
Accounts & Finance


a
Balance of Accounts
Balance available as at  09 September 2015 - £4717.00


b
Accounts for Payment 
£53.00

Village Hall Meetings

£98.00

Printing of CROW News

£660.00
SMART Gardens, July and August

£60.00

Tenby Observer Public Notice for Councillor Vacancy

£326.40
Clerk, July and August

£250.00
Village Handyman


c
Appeals for Funds:
Shelter


d
BDO Return
BDO had informed the Clerk that the returned figures did not agree to the bank reconciliations due to rounding errors.  The relevant boxes on the return were amended accordingly and the RFO re-certified Section 3 of the Annual Return by re-signing and re-dating the relevant box.  The Council then re-approved the annual return and the Chairperson, Councillor S. Paul, also certified Section 3 by re-signing and re-dating the relevant box.

15/09/08 
County Councillor's Report
Secondary Education Provision
The  county council will meet this  to review secondary education provision in mid and North West Pembrokeshire at an extraordinary meeting scheduled for September 10th. Schools in the South of the county are not under review at this time.
Government cuts
I have learned this week of the extent of crippling cuts that are planned to be imposed on Pembrokeshire. Over a period of four years the local authority will see a reduction in funding of up to thirty seven percent. Core services will continue due to the council’s obligation to maintain them; however other services such as libraries and adult education will inevitably suffer. We as community councils and our colleagues at the local authority will need to arrive at some constructive and imaginative solutions if we are to maintain these services at an acceptable level.
Adult education services
There will be a public consultation meeting at Tenby adult education centre on Monday 14th of September which follows on from the initial meeting earlier this year. The last meeting was very well attended which illustrated the level of support and the publics concern over the proposed reorganisation of services. Some of the actions taken to date include a reduction in course lengths increases in course  fees absorbing excess workload as staff vacate posts, raising revenue by renting space at centres and accessing funding opportunities.
Gambling / Licensing  Act
Pembrokeshire county council wish to hear the views from members of the public, businesses and organisations regarding the Gambling Act 2005. The law requires that this type of review is carried out every three years. If anyone wishes to comment please do so by either writing directly to: Charlotte Mathias, Senior Licensing Officer, PCC SA61 1TP or by emailing licencing@pembrokeshire.gov.uk. The closing date for submissions is 21st September 2015.

15/09/09
Items of Business Submitted by Members.
Councillor Carol Cavill
Following the sad resignation of Councillor Brian Barker, Councillor Cavill asked Councillors if they had any objection to Mr. Piers Bradbury being invited to the next meeting  No objections were received.  Councillor Cavill proposed that Mr. Bradbury attend the next meeting. Seconded Councillor V. Paul.  All in agreement.  The Clerk will contact Mr Bradbury via Councillor Cavill and invite him to the next meeting.   The Clerk will contact Electoral Services and request the correct paperwork with regards to filling a Casual Vacancy on the Council.  A letter of thanks will also be forwarded to Councillor Brian Barker.  

Councillor S. Paul 
Proposed that County Councillor Jon Preston be co-opted as a Community Councillor.  Seconded Councillor V. Paul.  All in Favour.

Councillor Roberts 
Commented that he feels that a lot of the work that is carried out by the Community Council is shunned by the County Council, i.e. planning issues.

Councillor V. Paul.  

Christmas Tree.  The Clerk will contact Pembroke Town Council and ask that Penally be added to their list to receive trees.  
School Lane.  Noticed overgrown on both sides.  It is thought that Kiln Park are responsible for one side.  County Councillor Preston will ask if Highways will cut the other side.
Their seems to be a lot of rubbish around the village following the busy holiday period.  The wall surrounding the War Memorial requires weeding.   The Chairperson will speak with the Village Warden with regards to these matters.
The Horse Chestnut tree on the Village Green seems to be growing lopsided and the boughs are very low.  As there is a TPO on this tree, the Clerk will contact Richard Staden for his comments.
The pedestrian gates either side of the railway line, Penally Station, have a slight dip/holllow that becomes full of water after rain.  County Councillor J. Preston will contact National Parks to see if this can be rectified.
Councillor Preston.

Tenby Junior Football Team have requested using the Penally Field for training.  No objections received.

Due to apologies received in advance for the October meeting, it was decided to bring this forward by one week and it will now take place on WEDNESDAY 07 OCTOBER 2015.
15/09/10
Reports from Councillors
Nothing received

15/09/11
Items for Crow News
Cutting back of Hedges alongside the main road through the village.

Councillor Vacancies.
15/09/12
Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 07 October 2015

